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Chairman and members of the committee – I am Dionne Haynes, a North Dakota resident and 
mother of two. I am submitting this testimony in support of House Bill 1510.  

Vaccinations are a personal medical decision. People have various reasons as to why they choose 
to receive the medical procedure or to not subject themselves to such procedure. These decisions 
need to be respected, and in my opinion, kept private. To judge someone based on their personal 
choices is discrimination.  

Covid-19 vaccinations and all other vaccinations must not be a requirement for children to attend 
school. School is important for our next generation and to deny these services for any reason is 
discrimination. Especially when these services are made available by our tax paying citizens.  

I strongly support and recommend a “do pass” on HB 1510.  
 
 


